
NOTICE of COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and a public hearing to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of an air 
permit. 
 

There is a public comment period from January 9, 2024 until February 15, 
2024, and a public hearing on February 8, 2024 for: 

 
Company:  Universal Coating, Inc located at 5204 Energy Drive, Flint, Michigan 
 
What Universal Coating, Inc wants to do: Application No. APP-2023-0147 is for 
the installation and operation of two new tumble spray coating lines. No emission 
increases were requested above the existing permitted emission limits. 
 
Technical Details: The public comment period and public hearing are to allow all interested parties the 
opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of a Permit to Install (PTI). It has been 
preliminarily determined that the installation of new equipment will not violate any of EGLE’s rules nor the 
National Ambient Air Quality Standards.   
 
Additionally, the installation of new equipment will require revisions to Renewable Operating Permit 
(ROP) No. MI-ROP-N7256-2017b (SRN N7256).  This public comment period meets the public 
participation requirements for a future administrative amendment to the ROP.   

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by February 15, 2024:  

• By email to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov  
• By voicemail by calling 517-284-0900 
• In writing to:  EGLE, AQD Permit Section Manager, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760 
• At the public hearing, on February 8, 2024, starting at the close of the informational session.   
 
EGLE will be hosting an informational session, prior to the hearing, on February 8, 2024, starting at 5:30 p.m. 
at the Gloria Coles Flint Public Library, 1026 East Kearsley Street, Flint, Michigan.  EGLE staff will provide a 
summary of the proposed permit and the technical review completed with an opportunity to answer questions 
from the public. The hearing will begin immediately following. 

 
 
Get technical reports about this project:   

• Online at Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice 
• LANSING:  EGLE, AQD, 517-284-6651 
• FLINT:  City Clerk’s Office, 810-766-7413 
• FLINT:  Genesee County Clerk’s Office, 810-257-3225 
• LANSING: EGLE, AQD, 517-582-5160 

 
 
Contact Laura Gramza at 517-230-4404 one week in advance of the hearing if you need accommodations. 
 
  

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 
 

 
Cindy Smith, Permit Section Manager 

 
 
 

https://www.michigan.gov/egle/-/media/Project/Websites/egle/Documents/Permits/AQD/PTI/applications-of-interest/universal-coating/APP-2023-0147-universal-coating-2023-06-01-pti-application.pdf?rev=3a0b88f62af247c185ec90c9b57d32f7&hash=9388D433E7AF3B1536743EF9AEECA8DC
https://www.egle.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/ROP/pub_ntce/N7256/N7256%20FINAL%2011-23-20.pdf
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